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S P E C I A L  E N D O W E D  F U N D S

These special endowed funds are permanently restricted 
to benefit specific areas of the program or designated areas 
of interest that donors wish to support. A commemorative 
named fund may be set up with an initial donation of $10,000 
or more. Four new funds were established during the 2018-
2019 year: Minnie Kosasa Endowment Fund for Language Arts, 
Joanna Lau Sullivan Endowed Fund for Language Studies, The 
Sunshine Endowed Fund for Faculty and Staff Recognition and 
The Arabella Tan Harp Legacy Endowed Fund.

Funds marked with a star (✩) received gifts in the 2018-2019 year.

Clarence T. C. Ching Endowed Fund for Teachers Teaching 
Teachers
Established in February of 2009 for Teachers Teaching Teachers, 
a program of the Professional Development Center at 
Hanahau‘oli School.

The Class of 2012 Endowed Fund 
Created by all the families of the Class of 2012 upon the class’ 
graduation, this endowment is to be directed towards the Robert 
G. Peters’ Initiative where earnings will be directed for school 
purposes by the Board of Trustees.

Cynthia M. Black ’64 Endowment for Creativity and the 
Arts at Hanahau‘oli  
This fund was established in the fall of 2013 in memory of Cindy 
Black ’64, a highly regarded publisher who encouraged and 
opened opportunities for novice writers, particularly in the field 
of mind, body and spirit. The fund supports creativity and the arts 
at Hanahau‘oli and could include projects or programs involving 
literary arts, design, visual or performing arts.

Elsie and Aluma Chun Endowed Fund for Play at 
Hanahau‘oli 
Established in April of 2010 for repair, maintenance and replace-
ment of playground and play field facilities at Hanahau‘oli.

Cooke Family Endowed Fund for Professional 
Development in Science ✩
Established in November of 2006 by Ian ’45 and Janet Cooke and 
their children Roddy ’79 and Maile ’90 to enhance science teach-
ing at Hanahau‘oli School through professional development.

Richard A. Cooke, Jr. Fund for the Arts at Hanahau‘oli ✩
Established in May 2015 in memory of Richard A. Cooke, Jr. by his 
family to support the art program at Hanahau‘oli School.

The Joan Dempster Fund for the Arts 
Established in the fall of 2013 in memory of Joan Dempster to 
enrich and broaden the arts curriculum at Hanahau‘oli School.

Elias Family Endowed Fund for Social Responsibility at 
Hanahau‘oli 
Established in October of 2010 to support initiatives across the 
multiage curriculum which promote social responsibility among 
children. This could include community service projects which 
address sustainable causes.

Elias Fund for Faculty & Staff Enrichment 
Established in 2012 to support opportunities for the care and 
nourishment of Hanahau‘oli’s faculty and staff. Income from 
this fund would provide for opportunities for faculty and staff 
nourishment, replenishment and play for years to come. This 
may include, among other possibilities, faculty and staff events, 
retreats, speakers, and non-academic workshops and learning 
opportunities.
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Kobayashi Family Endowed Fund 
Established in December 1992 by Mr. and Mrs. Bert A. Kobayashi 
to provide support for Hanahau‘oli School’s educational program 
and children with special learning needs.

Patrick ’85 and Kris Kobayashi Endowed Fund  
Established in October 2015 to support the school’s General 
Endowment.

The DK and Lori Kodama Family Endowment 
Established in the early summer of 2013 by Mr. and Mrs. Kodama 
to honor their three children, Brie ’14, Chev ’16 and Cashel ’17 
Kodama, to support the school’s General Endowment.

Kondo Family Fund for Children with Special Needs ✩
Established in June 2013 in honor of Keira Kondo ’19 for children 
with special needs.

Minnie Kosasa Endowment Fund for Language Arts ✩
Established in August 2018 by Dr. Thomas Kosasa in honor of his 
mother Minnie Kosasa. In recognition of her lifelong commitment 
to lifelong education.

Leighton and Lani Lam Family Fund for Psycho-Social 
Growth and Development ✩   
Recognizing the complexity of growth and development during 
the pre-teen years, this fund was established in the fall of 2013 
to help provide programming for students, families or educators 
to address physical and mental socio-emotional topics central 
to this age group. Programming could target psycho-social con-
cerns through sports mentoring, workshops, health education, 
emotional assessment, or counseling to help positively shape 
children’s character and self-esteem.

The Clarence and Elsa Lee Endowed Fund   
Established in the fall of 2015 by Elsa Higuchi ‘56 Lee to honor the 
memory of her husband Clarence K.M. Lee, their combined love 
of all creative arts, to honor former shop teacher, Miss Marion 
Ramey, and to benefit the Arts program and the Physical World 
Lab at Hanahau‘oli School.  
Loden Family Endowment for Art Education   
Established in 2015 by Elliott “Buzz” Loden to support the art pro-
gram at Hanahau‘oli School.

Frances Ellison Arts Endowed Fund ✩   
Established in December of 1987 by Mr. and Mrs. J. Russell Cades 
in memory of Hanahau‘oli’s former art teacher Frances Ellison. 
Income provides support for the arts at Hanahau‘oli School.

Faculty and Staff Endowment in Honor of Robert G. Peters  
Established in April of 2013 by a small group of current and for-
mer employees who inspired more than 50 faculty and staff from 
the past 30 years to give to this fund in honor of Dr. Peters.

The Gretchen M. Gifford Endowed Fund for Music
Established in October of 2013 by Ashley ’99, Chelsea ’00 and 
Kara ’03 to honor their grandmother and provide support for the 
music program at Hanahau‘oli School.

Gaye Glaser Fund for Hanahau‘oli Music Education 
Established in November of 2012 by Mrs. Glaser’s estate to 
provide enriching music programming at Hanahau‘oli School. 
Mrs. Glaser was the beloved tutu of Mark Tucker ’00 and 
Christopher Tucker ’03.

Hanahau‘oli School General Endowment Fund  
Providing income to assist the school with operating expenses.

Hanahau‘oli Teachers Enrichment Fund 
Established in December of 2005 by Ms. Sharon Himeno ’68 and 
Mr. Warren Price to encourage teachers to reach beyond the ordi-
nary and to challenge themselves with new learning and 
personal adventure.

Hee Family Endowment for Science Integration  
Established in the fall of 2014 by Kendall and Shelley Hee to 
honor their children, William Bernard ‘11, Elliott ‘14 and Allison 
‘19, this fund supports programs or resources that advance 
studies at Hanahau‘oli through the sciences, engineering, 
technology and/or mathematics.

Hehir Family Endowed Fund for Chess at Hanahau‘oli    
Established in the spring of 2015 by Sean and Kim Hehir to create 
and develop a program at Hanahau‘oli School where children 
can improve their cognitive abilities and strategic thinking skills 
through learning the game of chess.
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Loui Family Endowed Fund
Established in the spring of 2013 by Drs. Bennett and Shelley Loui 
in memory of Bernice C. Loui, to support the school’s General 
Endowment. Bernice Loui was the family’s matriarch leader who 
lived nearly 105 years. She strongly believed in supporting and 
giving generously to educational institutions.

Megorden Family Fund 
Established in 2013 to enrich and broaden the arts program at 
Hanahau‘oli School.

Nicolai Family Endowment  
Established in 2013 by the Nicolai family to support the school’s 
General Endowment.

Louisa Palmer Teachers’ Education Endowed Fund 
Providing opportunities for professional development for 
Hanahau‘oli School faculty.

Eleanor Fisher Pence Memorial Endowment   
Established in the winter of 2012 in memory of Eleanor Fisher 
Pence by friends and by her late husband, United States Hawaii 
Federal District Court Senior Judge Martin Pence, to support the 
school’s General Endowment.

The Robert G. Peters Endowment Fund ✩   
Established in the spring of 2012 to honor the legacy of 
Hanahau‘oli School’s retired Head of School who steadily led 
the school’s evolution into a model for multi-age, progressive 
education.

The Robert G. Peters Opportunity Fund    
Established in the spring of 2012 to honor Hanahau‘oli School’s 
retired Head of School who was at the helm for nearly 30 years. 
This is a unique fund where assets are invested and will grow with 
the school’s General Endowment until an extraordinary opportu-
nity arises, as determined by the Board of Trustees, that requires 
an infusion of funds to advance the school’s mission.

Professional Development Center Endowment Fund
Originally established in 1997 by the Kobayashi Family to support 
the Summer Mentor Program, the fund was repurposed in the 
summer of 2012 to support the Professional Development Center 
at Hanahau‘oli School.

Schiff Family Endowed Fund ✩   
Established in May of 2013 by the Schiff family to support 
Hanahau‘oli School’s General Endowment.

The Clarence & Chieno Sugihara Family Endowment ✩  
Established in 2012 by Dr. Jared ’53 and Valerie Sugihara, in 
honor of Dr. Sugihara’s parents, this fund supports enrichment 
programs that offer learning opportunities beyond the class-
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room. Other members of the Sugihara family who have enjoyed 
the gift of a Hanahau‘oli education include Stuart Sugihara ’61, 
Theodore Sugihara ’67, Robin Sugihara ’85 Miyamoto, Stacy 
Yang ’87 Miyashiro, Rebecca Sugihara ’89 Stinson, Marley 
Miyamoto ’14 and Macie Miyamoto ’17.

Joanna Lau Sullivan Endowed Fund for Language Studies ✩
Established in December of 2018 by the Maurice and Joanna 
Sullivan Family Foundation, this fund supports language studies 
at Hanahau’oli School.

The Sunshine Endowed Fund for Faculty and Staff 
Recognition ✩
Established in May of 2019 by retired teacher, Maile Ostrem 
(1985-2019), this endowed fund was made possible by the Ostrem 
Family, colleagues and friends and the broader Hanahau’oli 
community in honor of her years of service and retirement. The 
purpose of this endowed fund is to recognize incremental years 
of service for all faculty and staff. These milestone years of service 
will be celebrated every 5 years of employment.

Brianna Tam Endowment Fund   
Established in March of 2013 by Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Tam to 
honor their granddaughter, Brianna Tam ’12. This fund supports 
Hanahau‘oli School’s General Endowment.

The Arabella Tan Harp Legacy Endowed Fund ✩
Established in 2019 by Arabella Tan ‘20 and her parents Dr. Vivien 
Tham and Mr. Kwong Tan. This endowment is to initiate a harp 
program at Hanahau’oli School. Arabella was inspired to learn 
the harp when she came across former teacher, Mrs. Mullen’s 
harp in the music room and wanted to inspire other people to 
enjoy and learn the harp. She raised the funds for this endow-
ment through her Harp Legacy Project by organizing and per-
forming a charity harp concert.

Dr. Roy & Marjorie Tanoue Endowed Family Fund for 
Music at Hanahau‘oli ✩   
Established in March of 2005, to provide support for the music 
program at Hanahau‘oli School.

Tori Richard, Ltd. Endowment Fund    
Established in 2013 to support Hanahau‘oli School’s General 
Endowment.

Frances K. Tsui Endowed Teacher and Staff Emergency 
Fund in Honor of Pat Ho  
In recognition of the extraordinary commitment and dedication 
of teachers and staff, this fund was established in 1997 by Frances 
K. Tsui to provide financial support for teachers and staff who 
may encounter personal emergency needs.

Waiola Shave Ice Endowment Fund 
Established in 2013 by Jerry Lee in honor of Dr. Robert G. Peters 
to support the school’s General Endowment. Mr. Lee’s three chil-
dren, Albert ’10, Walter ’13 and Isabella ’14, attended Hanahau‘oli 
School.

Ellen Jensen Watumull Music Endowment 
Established in November of 2010 by the G.J. and Ellen Watumull 
Foundation to be used for music listening, music instruction, 
music programs and musical instruments.

Jojo Watumull Endowed Library Fund    
Established in 2013 by Jojo Watumull ’75 to provide support for 
the Louisa F. Palmer Library.

Vik and Tanya Watumull Endowed Artist-in-Residence Fund ✩
Established in December of 2009 by the Vik ’70 and Tanya 
Watumull Family in support of an Artist-in-Residence program at 
Hanahau‘oli School.

Wichman Family Library Endowed Fund   
Established by Mr. and Mrs. Charles Wichman to provide support 
for the Louisa F. Palmer Library at Hanahau‘oli School.

Wong and Wong Family Endowment ✩  
Established in June of 2004 by Terrina and Mike Wong in honor 
of the Mun Charn Wong and Gin D. Wong families to build 
endowment.
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F I N A N C I A L  A I D  E N D O W M E N T S

The following endowed financial aid funds were generously 
given to Hanahau‘oli School to provide ongoing support for 
tuition assistance.  These endowed funds exist in perpetuity 
and the income they earn is restricted to financial assistance.  
A named endowment may be established with an initial 
donation of $10,000.   

Funds marked with a (✩) received gifts in the 2018 - 2019 year.

Asam Family Fund ✩
Established in 2013 by Drs. J. Kuhio Asam and Claire Asam.

The Association of Hanahau‘oli Alumni Endowed 
Scholarship 
Established in March of 2011 by AHA, the Association of 
Hanahau‘oli Alumni.

Black Family Endowed Scholarship Fund 
Established in the spring of 2014 by Constance and Evelyn “Evie” 
Black ’67 in loving memory of their daughter and sister, Cynthia 
Black ’64.

The Burkland Family Scholarship 
Established in June of 2001 by Ellin White ’30 Burkland.

Case Family Endowed Scholarship ✩ 
Established in November of 1986 by Mr. and Mrs. James H. Case 
in memory of Sally M. Shea, and renamed in 2006 as a gift from 
their family.

The Clark Family Endowed Scholarship 
Established in March of 1994 by Mr. Henry B. Clark, Jr.

The Class of 2004 Scholarship Fund 
Established in 2010 upon the graduation of this class from 
high school.

The Class of 2010 Scholarship Fund  
Established in 2010 upon the graduation of this class from 
Hanahau‘oli. This is the first class endowment gift to the school.

Cox Family Endowed Scholarship ✩
Established in December of 1985 by Charles ’34, Doak ’28 and 
Richard ’32 Cox in memory of their parents and grandparents.

Dora Cooke Derby Endowed Scholarship  
Established in February of 2006 by members of the Dora 
Cooke ’19 Derby family in loving memory of their mother.

The Gloria Del Rosario Endowed Scholarship Fund ✩  
Established in the spring of 2014 by family and friends to honor 
the memory of Gloria Shizue Del Rosario who dedicated 13 years 
at Hanahau‘oli to teaching and to inspiring our children.

The Dericks Endowed Scholarship 
Established in November of 1986 by Dr. Gerard Dericks, Jr. and 
Ms. Diana Dericks.

Noelle Todd Drechsel Endowed Scholarship Fund
Established in November of 2009 in memory of Noelle Todd 
Drechsel, former faculty and friend of Hanahau‘oli. 

CHR Foster Family Endowed Scholarship 
Established in January of 2004 by Cynthia Foster.

Laurie Heath and Lauren Inouye Endowed Scholarship 
Fund ✩ 
Established in the summer of 2014 upon the retirement of two 
beloved Hanahau‘oli teachers who each devoted more than 30 
years of service to not only teaching our youngest learners but 
also nurturing and preparing them to be inquisitive, creative 
problem solvers who love to learn.

Stanley and Joyce Himeno Endowed Scholarship  
Established in January of 1990 by Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Himeno.

Chinn Ho Endowed Scholarship
Established in November of 1982 in honor of Mr. Chinn Ho.

The Heather Ho Memorial Fund ✩  
Established in September of 2001 by Stuart ’47, Mary, Peter ’77 
and Cecily ’79 Ho Sargent in memory of their daughter and sister, 
Heather Malia Ho ’81, who died on September 11, 2001.
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Muriel Howatt Cooke Endowed Scholarship
Established in 1983 by Mrs. Catherine Cooke ’30 Summers in 
memory of her mother, Muriel Howatt Cooke.

Hui Hanahau‘oli Endowed Scholarship 
Established in May of 1983 by vote of the general membership of 
Hui Hanahau‘oli.

John B. Kelley Endowed Scholarship ✩ 
Established in May of 2006 in memory of John B. Kelley. 

Donald and Iris Kim Endowed Scholarship ✩  
Established in October of 2004, to provide scholarship assistance 
to future generations of Hanahau‘oli children.

Jack and Jeanette Magoon Endowed Scholarship Fund  ✩ 
Established in memory of John H. Magoon by his family and 
friends in January of 2004 to support curriculum opportunities. 
Repurposed in December 2008 to support financial aid.

Masumoto Family Endowed Scholarship ✩  
Established in May of 2013 by Barbara and George Masumoto 
and their family, John and Tricia Masumoto ’83 Matsumoto and 
Darin and Tracie Masumoto ’85 Iha.

Native Hawaiian Cultural Scholarship ✩  
Established in December of 2005 by Rick Towill and Crystal Rose 
to provide scholarship assistance to children of Native Hawaiian 
ancestry.

Lenore O’Brien Endowed Scholarship
Established in November of 1986 by Mrs. Lenore O’Brien.

Louisa Palmer Scholarship Endowment  
Established to provide a permanent, restricted source of 
scholarship assistance.

The Pratt Family Endowed Fund ✩  
Established in March of 2007 in memory of C. Dudley and Dora B. 
Pratt who thankfully gave their four children a wonderful start in 
life at Hanahau‘oli School: C. Dudley Pratt Jr. ’39, Joan C. Pratt ’41, 
Barbara Pratt ’43 Vaughan, and David W. Pratt ’47.

The R.B. Row Family Memorial Scholarship ✩   
Established in November of 1989 by Mr. Ronald B. Row ’27 in 
memory of his mother, Isabel Gurrey Row. Renamed in 2003 as a 
family memorial by Frederic Row to honor family members.

The Carol Seto Endowed Scholarship ✩
Established in June of 2000 by the Seto Foundation.

The Dot Shigemura Endowed Scholarship Fund ✩
Established in June 2017 by Kelvin, Schuyler ’06 and Drake ’12 
Shigemura and friends in memory of Dot Shigemura. Her thoughtful 
commitment and dedication to the school was appreciated by all 
who volunteered and worked with her.

The Witt Shingle Music Scholarship Fund
Established in May of 2003 by family members to honor Witt 
Shingle ’62 and to provide scholarship assistance for children 
who will learn in the rich music environment at Hanahau‘oli.

Uyeda Family Endowed Scholarship Fund 
Established in December of 2005 by Gordon ’48 and Carol 
Uyeda to provide scholarship assistance to future generations of 
Hanahau‘oli children.

J. Watumull Endowed Scholarship ✩
Established in November of 1984 by the family of the late 
Jhamandas Watumull.

Dean and Jodi Shin ’83 Yamamoto Endowed 
Scholarship Fund  
Established in 2013 by Dean and Jodi Shin ’83 Yamamoto.

The Young Family Endowed Fund: Mazie A. Young, Edwin 
L. Young and Family 
Established in May of 2002 by the Young Family to provide 
scholarship assistance to future generations of Hanahau‘oli 
children.


